



GENERAL MEETING OF THE GOVERNING COUNCIL OF THE CAT FANCY



Meeting of Full Council

SATURDAY, 13 MARCH 2021 by videoconference

		PRESENTED BY	ACTION BY
C2301	WELCOME TO THE DELEGATES AND IN MEMORIAM		Chair
	<p>1. At 1.04 pm the Chairman welcomed 98 delegates (and the Office Manager) and thanked them for attending a Council meeting in the videoconference format which was going to be a learning experience. It was his first meeting as Chair and in acknowledging delegates' support he promised to work in the role to the best of his ability doing all possible to support GCCF. He thanked John Hansson, the previous Chair, for his work, and noted that Board and standing committee members who were currently in position, and those in post until recently, had shown commitment to the company.</p> <p>2. Elizabeth Aimes, David Bissenden, Sandra Bridges, Betty Brown, Doris Bubb-Porter, Carol Burton, Gordon Butler, Theresa Cook, Averil Dawson, Dee Dewen, Ian Fleming, Anne Ivinson, Lin Jones, David Kinchin, Doreen Lowe, Brenda Leckie, David Shingleton, Chris Stalker, Wendy Wallace, Emma Watts and Joyce Wilcox were remembered in a moment of silence.</p> <p>3. The Chair reminded delegates that it was an experimental meeting and there were procedures to follow that would be reviewed later to see if changes needed to be made. He promised to look into the possibility of getting video links (rather than just names) for all participants, as the software used had a good polling facility, but allowed for only 20 visible panellists. Other options would be explored. In response to a query SF stated that future videoconference meetings could be considered after physical meetings were possible again. It would be a matter for future discussion. A test poll was carried out satisfactorily, with assurance of anonymity and a computer calculated result.</p> <p>Action: an assessment to be made of the meeting procedures and software</p>		Chair
	<p>4. A proposal was made to enable this meeting and others, as convened by the GCCF Chair, to go ahead via an online video-link rather than with delegates present in a meeting hall. Voting online would be conducted electronically with the outcome recorded as a percentage. A vote was taken and this was approved with in 97% in favour, 3% against and no abstentions. This gave the two thirds majority necessary for the meeting to proceed.</p>		INFO
C2302	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE		Chair
	<p>The Chair gave apologies on behalf of Dr Peter Collin (Vice Chair) who was working. Delegate apologies are as recorded on the attached attendance sheet. It was noted that an attendance of 69% for this video-conference equated to a very high turn out for an actual Council meeting in London.</p>		
C2303	CLUB DISPENSATION		Chair
	<p>1.1 The Northern Birman CC, Seal Point Siamese CC, and Tabby CC had been late with their 2019 returns and requested Council dispensation to take part in the meeting.</p> <p>1.2 A vote was taken and this was approved with 95% in favour, 5% against and no abstentions. This gave the majority necessary for delegates from the three clubs to participate in the meeting.</p>		INFO
C2304	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING		Chair
	<p>1. The Minutes of the Council meeting of 26 February 2020</p> <p>1.1 The draft minutes had been circulated, and had been published on the website for several months.</p> <p>1.2 There were no queries, and on the proposal of J Hansson, seconded by T Cole they were approved by a majority 83% in favour, 17% against and no abstentions.</p>		INFO
	<p>2. Matters arising, and delegate questions on ongoing business not covered by an agenda item</p> <p>2.1 C2296.2.3 Concern was expressed that the Judge Training Review Group had not complied with the three specific requests that had been raised from the floor at the previous Council meeting.</p> <p>2.2 The Chair responded that there would be a verbal report on behalf of the JTRG later in the meeting. He had hoped a written report would be circulated in advance, but this had not been possible.</p> <p>2.3 He observed that he had not been Chair for much of the previous year, and all that could be done at this point was to note that these points needed follow-up and ensure this was done as quickly as possible, and then they would be referred back to Council</p> <p>2.4 Kate Kaye commented that the JTRG would deal with the matters by the next meeting and report back.</p> <p>2.5 There was some comment on where responsibility lay, as the issue had been raised by the previous Chair, who wished it to be noted that he was not blaming anyone.</p>		

2.6 There was observation that if terms of reference were drawn up for all groups, as was an intention within the Business Plan then the matter should be resolved and there would be greater transparency going forward.
TOR and future plans to be presented at the next Council meeting. **JTRG**

C2305 **MEETINGS** - minutes for information only

1. Board of Directors: 8 January, 4 March, 24 April, 22 May, 19 June, 17 July, 21 August, 25 September, 2 & 30 October and 12 December 2020

1.1 The Chair reported that there had been an extensive list of questions from one delegate. In liaison ahead of the meeting he had agreed that written answers would be provided for these and the Q & A document with the minutes references would then be circulated by email for all delegates to read. This would be done within five working days.

2. Finance Committee: 18 November 2019, 5 February, 18 March, 13 May, 23 September & 25 November 2020

2.1 There were no delegate queries arising from these minutes

INFO

C2306 **BYELAW CHANGES**

1. Schedule 9B: Temporary Provisions for the 2021 Electoral Process due to Covid-19

1.1 The Chairman explained that the series of votes to be taken was to establish Council's preference for the electoral process for 2021. The choices were:

- Waiting (indefinitely) until it was possible to have a physical meeting before holding elections
- Holding elections in the summer of 2021 by an electronic (remote) voting process
- Waiting for a physical meeting, but with electronic voting if this was not possible by 31 October.

1.2 There was a delegate comment that the way the options were written was difficult to understand and the Committee Secretary apologised as it was an effort to be sure the proposals remained within the legal framework set by the solicitor in 2020, although adapted for 2021 circumstances. All were a suspension of the existing Byelaws which stated that the Electoral Meeting of Council I had to be held in London in June.

1.3 A vote was taken to establish if delegates wished to suspend the electoral process until physical meetings in London could be held once again. All those currently holding Officer, Board or Standing Committee membership would then retain their position until this could happen. **This was not approved by the required two thirds majority with 56% in favour, 44% against and no abstentions.**

1.4 Delegates were then asked to express a preference between remote elections held in the summer or a physical meeting held in October (with remote elections held in the autumn if an actual meeting could not take place. It was noted that: a) there could be no certainty on the availability of the Conway Hall
b) the cost of using Civica and an actual Council meeting was very much the same (£5000)
c) using a Zoom vote was not considered when the Council agenda was written, but would be at the Board's next discussion on elections.

1.5 The majority preferred summer elections by electronic means with **74% in favour, 25% against , 1% abstaining**

1.6 A confirmatory vote was taken to suspend Bylaw 9 (1) and hold a remote election in June/July.

There was the required two thirds majority with **94% in favour, 4% against , 2% abstaining**

Action: Organisation of an electoral process and summer Council meeting by videoconference **Chair**

1.7 The amendment of **Byelaw 3 Membership** was proposed to allow clubs to base their entitlement to a delegate on the numbers stated on the 2019 "Club Returns Form" if they so wished, as many clubs would not have sustained membership numbers in 2020 if unable to hold a show,

There was a two thirds majority with **98% in favour, and 2 against**, (with 1 member unable to vote)

1.8 It was queried whether similar action would be taken in 2022 and the Chair agreed it should be considered.

(Ms J Tonkinson gave apologies and left the meeting - 3.30pm approx)

1.9 The suspension of **Byelaw (2) (a) & (d)** was to enable approval of the the company's 2020 accounts, and appointment of examiners for the 2021 accounts online, if no physical meeting could be held in 2021.

It was acknowledged this could be via website publication or at an online Council meeting,

There was the required two thirds majority with **99% in favour, 1% against , and no abstentions.** **INFO**

1.10 It was queried whether delegates would be consulted on the method of electoral voting in the summer in advance of the next online meeting. The Chair confirmed that after this meeting, and a review of the Zoom meeting/polling facility, this would be done via the website.

Action: Publication of electoral options

Chair/OM

2. Byelaw 9 (2)

2.1 Amendments were proposed for permanent change at the request of GCCF's accountants to remove the terms 'audited' and 'auditors' and replace them with 'examined' and 'examiners'.

2.2 Rationale: terms associated with 'audit have a particular legal meaning. GCCF accounts are examined in most years not audited. This was a change that was made in the Byelaws with respect to club accounts several years ago. The text of Byelaw 9 (2) should have been amended at the same time but was overlooked.

2.3 The Chairman mentioned that the new accountants would be conducting a mini audit every year on a certain aspect of the accounts which would be equivalent to an audit every five years. This was corrected by Candice Higgins, (Lakeland & District) professionally qualified accountant and auditor, who observed the two did not have the same legal standing. She also proposed an amendment to the proposal so that the wording followed the standardised form. This was seconded by Jen Lacey

2.4 A vote was taken on the amendment which was the addition of **independently** at a) and **independent** at d). There was **majority approval with 99% in favour and 1% abstaining.**

2.5 A vote was taken on amended proposal:

(2) Business to be transacted at the Electoral meeting shall include:-

- a) Receipt of the reports of Committees and a statement of audited independently examined accounts relative to the preceding year.
- b) Election of the Honorary Officers
- c) Election of the Standing Committees...
- d) Appointment of the Auditor **independent Examiner** or Auditors **Examiners** for the ensuing year.

2.6 This was approved by the required two thirds majority with **98% in favour, 1% against, and 1% abstaining.**

3. Byelaw 7 (15).

3.1 An addition was proposed to sentence 2 of this Byelaw for the avoidance of doubt:

The list of appointments to Pupil Judge, and promotions to Full Judge, **inclusive of extension, time out, re-instatement and Emeritus List transfer proposals** will be published on the GCCF website on a weekly basis....

3.2 There was the **required two thirds majority with 98% in favour and 2% abstaining.** **INFO**

3.3 A second vote was taken to ratify all actions listed in the above amendment taken since the introduction of the Byelaw in February 2016. This was to ensure that no candidates approved via the website were disadvantaged

3.4 A vote was taken and the required two thirds majority was achieved: **99% in favour, and 1% abstaining.**

Action: Byelaws to be amended at 9 (2) and 7 (15)

Office

C2307

AN ELECTION FOR A DISCIPLINARY COMMITTEE RESERVE

An electronic poll was held with the following result:

Mr Owen Maudlin	11%
Mrs Pat Perkins	65%
Ms Anna Virtue	19%
Abstentions	5%

The Chair confirmed Mrs Perkins as a Disciplinary Committee Reserve. She would serve until Council elections were held in the summer.

Action: update of committee list on the website

JL/RF

C2308

SHOW MATTERS

1. A report from the Judge Training Review Group

CK

1.1 Kate Kaye reported that a meeting planned for March 2020 had not gone ahead due to Covid, and since then its leader (Dr Collin) had been extremely busy so that there had been only one meeting, held in October.

1.2 At that meeting the chief topic of discussion had been the progress of the Accelerated Scheme since its introduction in 2019 until the cessation of shows in 2020, a period of about nine months.

1.3 Overall it was felt it was progressing well and there were elements within it that could be applied to a revised training scheme for new judges.

1.4 One point of ambiguity had been highlighted at clause 14 as some BACs had accepted tutorials based on certificate classes within the tutor judge's book whereas the intention had been that these classes should be those allocated to the Provisional Full Judge. There had been discussion and a letter had been sent to judges and BACs allowing the BACs discretion if they were satisfied with the FJP's overall proficiency.

1.5 There had also been discussion at the meeting on the need to revise the Judge Appointment Scheme to modernise it, particularly to include the use of modern technology, and incorporate new training procedures.

1.6 Virtual tutorials and seminars had been discussed and BACs had been consulted on their use.

1.7 Kate concluded by noting that the revision to the Business Plan needed a Terms of Reference for the group and that this would be revised, which could bring changes to the group.

1.8 The point was raised that it had been brought to the Board's attention that the 'ambiguity' (1.4) was actually a substantive change and as such required the approval of Council. KK acknowledged this as the correct procedure.

Action: amendment to clause 14 of the AS to be on the next Council agenda.

JTRG

1.9 There was disappointment that little progress had been made with the request that if people concerned are unable to give time then they are replaced by those in a position to do so.

1.10 Opinion was given that the original focus of the group was on training more judges, looking at training by Grand Group in multi-breed sections. KK responded that this was the topic for March 2020 and acknowledged that little work had been done since, it was something that would be addressed in the revised TOR. **INFO**

2. A report from the newly formed Show Review Group

Chair

2.1 Sean Farrell reported that a meeting had taken place to explore the issues and produce a Terms of Reference. It was hoped that these would be finalised to present to Council, but they were not quite ready. A second meeting was planned before the end of March.

2.2 It was queried when the TOR would be put to Council and there was consensus this should not wait until a summer meeting, but be published on the website for delegate input as soon as possible.

Action: publication of the SRG TOR

SF/RF

2.3 It had been identified that two matters needed to be considered. There were the short term measures that would need to be taken to ensure any safety measure were in place that might be required by Covid, legislation and a review of show processes in their entirety to consider general improvements in show format. These could be termed as the tactical and strategic.

2.4 Delegates reported that extensive work had already been carried out by groups interested in both aspects. The results of discussions and surveys carried out were documented and available as a resource. There would not be any need to start again from scratch.

- 2.5 The Chair gave an assurance that all information available would be considered, from groups and individuals. He thanked those who had already done extensive research.
- 2.6 There was an assertion that when the go ahead for shows was given it would be at a time when the whole of the UK could participate. The Chair agreed this was a valid point for consideration.
- 2.7 Peter Williams made an offer to assist with any TOR to be drafted as he did this professionally.
- 2.8 The Chairman concluded the questions by saying he considered the review for shows important and urgent. He said all input would be important and invited direct contact from any groups and individuals. **INFO**

3. Discounted time for Pupil Judges and Judges on the Accelerated Scheme.

- 3.1 The Board acknowledged the prerogative of BACs to request discounted time for candidates as at 24e) of the Judge Appointment Scheme, but proposed that discounted time be allowed for all working through their probationary period or AS requirements from March 2020 because of the pandemic.
- 3.2 This would continue until a normal schedule of GCCF shows was resumed and BACs would be notified of the end date.
- 3.3 A vote was taken with **98% in favour, 2% against and no abstentions.**
Action: end dates programmed on the GCCF computer system to be revised **JL**

4. Judge Appointment Scheme - BAC Constitution

- 4.1 A deletion was proposed at 12 a) Meetings to enable the continuation of BAC meetings by video/teleconference throughout 2020-21. After the pandemic it would allow BACs a choice.
- 4.2 A meeting of the BAC for electoral and other purposes shall be held not later than ... each year. Meetings can be either in person or electronic and must be held at least twice a year. Further meetings may take place as required. However, at least one of these meetings should be in person.
- 4.3 A vote was taken with **96% in favour, 4% against and no abstentions.**
Action: BAC Secretaries to be notified of the JAS revision. **Office**
(Mrs E James gave apologies and left the meeting - 4.25pm approx)

C2309

BUSINESS REPORTS

1. The Business Plan as revised for 2021

- 1.1 Peter Williams reported that he had taken updating the BP in January as Dr Eyres could not continue due to work commitments. His first aim had been to get Terms of Reference for all groups and a status review from them on what was being done. That task hadn't yet been completed, but he wanted to ensure it was so that regular updates could then be made on progress which were then reported to Council via the website, as well as more formally at Council.
- 1.2 He also wanted a strategic meeting to take place shortly to review GCCF's definition and whether there should be additional services alongside the traditional ones of registering pedigree cats, facilitating shows and approving judges. This would include brand recognition for GCCF in the same way as the Kennel Club.
- 1.3 He noted that income for GCCF in 2020 had been exceptional and this provided a once in a life time opportunity to invest in services and give back to cats, breeders and exhibitors.
- 1.4 The Board were making some progress, but he believed consultation and involvement of the wider Cat Fancy was also essential. Using the video-conference software to initiate focus groups for particular topics had been one suggestion made that he thought worth using to attract wider participation.
- 1.5 The Chair gave support to these comments saying that it was important to listen to ideas and adopt new suggestions that were practical. He agreed with a delegate that going forward there was the opportunity to make contact more immediate than going via clubs and AGMs which was a lengthy process.
- 1.6 A delegate made the point that the Kennel Club's services weren't particularly different, but it had a much better advertising strategy, and GCCF could learn from that. PW agreed and gave the information that the Board was looking to take on a member of staff with marketing experience. The prime responsibility would be to promote GCCF.
- 1.7 A final point was made that the BP that should consist primarily of the projects, their owners and progression dates with feedback then given on the progress made in each, and this was thought sensible.

2. The IT Report

- 2.1 This had been circulated in advance and Steve Crow was thanked for preparing it.
- 2.2 The Chair responded to two questions submitted in advance. The first dealt with the term operating system used in the January minutes, and agreed its usage was incorrect at that point and Phoenix was understood by all. However, at that point the method of recording depreciation within the budget was the main focus of discussion. It was to be revised as recommended by the accountants. He also commented that a Help Desk did not feature within the current plans for GCCF Online. Mostly customers like personal contact and the current staff team provided information and support.
- 2.3 It was agreed that these questions and answers (and others with them) would be published to save time. There were no further questions. **INFO**

3. The Welfare Report

- 3.1 This had been circulated in advance and Steve Crow was thanked for its preparation.
- 3.2 There were no questions from delegates. **INFO**

4. A report and 'Terms of Reference' for the Breeder Scheme Review Group

- 4.1 Peter Williams prepared the Terms of Reference for the Breeder Scheme and it had been circulated for information. He commented that he believed TOR were extremely important and was happy to take comment or add to them if any delegate wished to make direct contact.
- 4.2 There were no questions. **INFO**

Queries were answered, and no objections were received for any item listed.

FINANCE

1. The GCCF's accounts for 2019
2. The appointment of Albert Goodman (accountants) as examiners for the GCCF accounts in 2020

CLUBS

1. Dispensation was granted for participation in the electoral process as requested by clubs with fewer than 100 members (all-breed clubs) or 50 members (breed and specialist clubs)
2. Full Membership of GCCF for the Chartreux Cat Club UK
3. Provisional membership of GCCF for the Ragdoll Cat Association UK
4. Provisional membership of GCCF for the Suffolk Cat Association

RULES

An addition to the rule of what is not acceptable to prefixes (Section 1:11m) as proposed by the GCCF Board)

- 11.2 Words bearing a close resemblance to an existing prefix (words within one letter or sounding the same are considered to bear a 'close resemblance') **and existing prefixes should not be followed by 'CAT/S' or any alternative spelling of 'CAT/S'.**

REGISTRATION POLICY AND SOP CHANGES AS REQUESTED BY BACS

- | | |
|-----------------------------------|---|
| 1. Siberian BAC | Minor registration policy amendment |
| 2. Oriental Joint BAC | Bicolour SOP - GEMS & pattern description changes |
| 3. Ragdoll BAC | DNA testing requirements amended & removal of some outdated information |
| 4. Korat & Thai BAC | SOP amendments concerning tabby markings in the coat |
| 5. Sokoke BAC | SOP amendment on ground colour description & GEMS corrections |
| 6. Chartreux Breeder Group | SOP re head (detailed), muzzle, ears and coat |
| 7. Suffolk BAC | Amendments to the Registration Policy on the background of imports
SOP amendments re profile |

JUDGES

1. NOTIFICATION OF JUDGES APPROVED VIA THE WEBSITE SINCE FEBRUARY COUNCIL 2020

Abyssinian BAC	Full Judge	Mrs Sarah Bower
Asian BAC	Pupil Judge	Mrs Caroline Turner-Russell
Birman BAC	Full Judge (reinstatement)	Mr David Redtfeldt
British Shorthair GC	Full Judge	Mrs Sally Tokens
Burmese BAC	Full Judge Pupil Judge	Ms Stephanie Beirne Mrs Sue Danks
Chartreux Breeder Group	Full Judge (reinstatement)	Mr Stephen McConnell
Egyptian Mau BAC	Full Judge Pupil Judge (reinstatement) Pupil Judge	Mrs Sylvia Rose Mr Stephen McConnell Dr Karen Kempself
Exotic BAC	Full Judge Full Judge (reinstatement) Pupil Judge	Mr Peter Williams Mrs Helen Marriott-Power Mr David Redtfeldt Mrs Jan Bradley
Joint Rex BAC	Pupil Judge (Cornish & Devon Rex) Pupil Judge (Selkirk Rex) Extension (Selkirk Rex) to March 2022 Extension (Selkirk Rex) to March 2022	Mrs Pina Bruno-Grieve Mrs Sally Tokens Ms Maggie Birchall Mr Ian Macro
Maine Coon BAC	Full Judge Full Judge (reinstatement)	Mrs Fiona Hermon Mr David Redtfeldt
Norwegian Forest Cat BAC	Full Judge (reinstatement)	Mr David Redtfeldt
Oriental Joint BAC	Full Judge	Mrs Clare Whitby

Persian Longhair BAC	Full Judge Full Judge (reinstatement) Pupil Judge	Mrs Caroline Turner-Russell Mr David Redtfeldt Mr Peter Williams Mrs Jan Bradley
Russian BAC	Full Judge (reinstatement)	Mr David Redtfeldt
Siamese Cat JAC	Full Judge	Mrs Peri Mansaray
Siberian BAC	Full Judge	Mrs Helen Hardwick
Singapura BAC	Full Judge (reinstatement)	Mr David Redtfeldt
Somali BAC	Full Judge (reinstatement)	Mr David Redtfeldt
Tonkinese BAC	Full Judge	Dr Peter Collin Miss Elisabeth Stark
Turkish BAC	Full Judge (reinstatement)	Mr David Redtfeldt

2. **NOTIFICATION OF JUDGES APPROVED VIA THE ACCELERATED SCHEME SINCE FEBRUARY COUNCIL**

Asian BAC	Full Judge	Mrs Sally Tokens
Balinese BAC	Full Judge	Mrs Linda Martin
Ragdoll BAC	Full Judge	Mrs Linda Martin
Siamese Cat JAC	Full Judge	Mr John Harrison Mr Peter Williams

3. The proposal by the Board to allow the initial probationary term for Pupil Judges to be for five years and any extension granted, or requested, to be for two years, thus giving all candidates one year of discounted time because of the pandemic. (This to be further extended as at C2307.3)

C2311 ANY OTHER BUSINESS OR INFORMATION

1. There were comments on **C2310**

CLUBS 1 A delegate commented that she felt that dispensation for delegate participation should not be readily given to clubs that could not achieve the membership stipulated in the Byelaws.

RULES In response to a query it was confirmed that Section 1:11m (prefixes) had been amended.

2. The Committee Secretary gave a reminder that BAC proposals were ongoing on the website via the 'electronic agenda'.
The Norwegian Forest BAC had registration policy amendments proposed.
The Somali BAC had amended its SOP.

NEXT MEETING: 17 July by videoconference

IT WILL BE ESSENTIAL THAT CLUB RETURNS ARE MADE BY 1st MAY FOR DELEGATE REPRESENTATION.

End of agenda

COUNCIL ATTENDANCE 13.3.21

Club	First Name	Surname	Present	Absent	Apologies
Abyssinian Cat Association	Stephen	Parkin	1		
Abyssinian Cat Club	Kay	Dodson			<i>Apologies</i>
Substitute	Barbara	Darby	1		
Abyssinian Cat Club	Harriet	Patey	1		
Asian Cat Association	Elizabeth	James	1		
Asian Group Cat Soc	Heather	McRae		1	
Aztec Cat & Ocicat Society	Owen	Maudlin	1		
Bedford & District Cat Club	Chris	Wood	1		
Bengal Cat Association	Debbie	Rawlinson		1	
Bengal Cat Club	Barrie	Alger-Street		1	
Birman Cat Club	Valerie	Kilby	1		
Birman Cat Club	Jim	Warrender		1	
Birman Cat Club	Neil	Porter	1		
Black & White Cat Club	Jo	Clements		1	
Blue Persian Cat Society	Caroline	Roberts	1		
Bombay and Asian Cats Breed Club	Jacki	McCarten		1	
Bristol & District Cat Club	Lisa	Robinson-Talboys	1		
British Shorthair Cat Club	Suzanne	Griss	1		
Bucks,Oxon & Berks Cat Society	Carolyn	Davies	1		
Burmese Cat Association	Penny	Akehurst	1		
Burmese Cat Club	Carolyn	Kempe		1	
Burmese Cat Club	Steve	Crow	1		
Burmese Cat Club	Thomas	Goss	1		
Burmese Cat Society	Vanessa	Marriott	1		
Cambria Cat Club	Claire	Lewis	1		
Cambridgeshire Cat Club	Julie	Candler	1		
Cameo, Pewter & Smoke Society	Ed	Merchant	1		
Cheshire Area Cat Club	Pat	Parrish			<i>Apologies</i>
(substitute)	Caroline	Robinson	1		

COUNCIL ATTENDANCE 13.3.21-1

Chester & North Wales Cat Club	Chris	Titterington	1		
Chester & North Wales Cat Club	Chris	Owen		1	<i>Apologies</i>
Chinchilla, Silver Tabby & Smoke Cat Soc	Rosemary	Fisher	1		
Choc Point Siamese Cat Society	Sarndra	Devereux	1		
Colourpoint, Rex-Coated & A O V Club	Mick	Coomer			<i>Apologies</i>
(substitute)	Gaynor	Thompson	1		
Coventry & Leicester Cat Club	Carol	Kemp	1		
Coventry & Leicester Cat Club	Donna	Coupland	1		
Devon Rex Owners Club	Laura	Twigger	1		
Durham CC	Betty	Watson		1	
East Sussex Cat Club	Isla	Worsley-Waring	1		
Edinburgh & East of Scotland Cat Club	Isobel	Walker		1	<i>Apologies</i>
Egyptian Mau Club	Stephen	McConnell		1	
Egyptian Mau Society	Georgina	Anderson-Keeble	1		
Essex Cat Club	Sue	Kirk		1	<i>Apologies</i>
Exotic Cat Club	Shelagh	Heavens	1		
Exotic Cat Society	Jolyon	Burton		1	
Guild of GCCF Judges and Stewards	Maria	Chapman-Beer	1		
Gwynedd Cat Club	Marie	Rose			<i>Apologies</i>
Substitute	Carol	Walker	1		
Havana & Oriental Lilac Cat Club	Janet	Tonkinson	1		
Herts & Middlesex Cat Club	Stephanie	Beirne	1		
Household Pet Cat Club of GB	Linda	Hutchinson		1	<i>Apologies</i>
Humberside Cat Club	Wendy	Berry	1		
Kensington Cat Club	June	Gillies	1		
Kentish Cat Society	Hannah	Hendra	1		
Kernow Cat Club	Jane	Truscott		1	
Korat & Thai Cat Association	Jen	Lacey	1		
Lakeland and District Cat Club	Candice	Higgins	1		
Lancashire Cat Club	Janet	Pointon	1		
Lancashire Cat Club	Gavin	Eyres		1	
LaPerm Cat Club	Anthony	Nichols	1		

COUNCIL ATTENDANCE 13.3.21-2

Lilac Point Siamese Cat Society	Di	Brown	1		
Lincolnshire Cat Club	John	Akehurst		1	<i>Apologies</i>
London Cat Club	Sandra	Woodley	1		
Maidstone & Medway	Brian	Gregory	1		
Maine Coon Cat Club	Irene	Roos	1		
Maine Coon Cat Club	Linda	Swinburn	1		
Merseyside Cat Club	Jennifer	Pinches	1		
Midland Counties Cat Club	Dorothy	Stone	1		
Midshires Siamese Cat Association	H	Elliott		1	
National Cat Club	Carol	Pike		1	<i>Apologies</i>
National Cat Club	Debbie	Newman	1		
National Cat Club	Sue	Barratt	1		
National Cat Club	Nichola	Ryan		1	
Norsk Skogkatt Society	Beverley	Spooner		1	
Northern Birman CC	E	Whitby		1	<i>Apologies</i>
North of Britain LongHair & SLH CC	Sophie	Butcher	1		
Northern British Long & Shorthair CC	Caroline	Coppola	1		
Northern Counties Cat Club	Linda	Davison		1	<i>Apologies</i>
Northern Siamese & Oriental Cat Society	Kathryn	Miles	1		
Norwegian Forest Cat Club	Fiona	Hermon	1		
Norwegian Forest Cat Club	Ian	Hermon	1		
Ocicat Club	Stephen	Whiting	1		
Old-style Siamese Club	Frances	Benedito		1	
Oriental Bicolour Group	Peter	Williams	1		
Oriental Cat Association	Irene	Rothwell	1		
Oriental Cinnamon and Fawn Group	Pat	Cherry	1		
Preston & Blackpool Cat Club	Pat	Perkins		1	<i>Apologies</i>
Progressive Ragdoll Breed Cat Club	Denise	Adams	1		
Progressive Singapura Cat Club	Ray	Wigley	1		
Red Cream & Tortoiseshell Society	Betty	Newbury		1	
Red Point & Tortie Point Siamese Cat Club	Judy	Emmens	1		
Rex Cat Association	Hilary	Dean		1	
Page 9		DRAFT			Council 13.3.21

COUNCIL ATTENDANCE 13.3.21-3

Rex Cat Club	Ian	Macro	1		
Russian Blue Breeders Association	Catherine	Kaye	1		
Scotia Cat Fanciers	Elizabeth	Stewart	1		
Scottish Cat Club	Wilma	Linnen		1	<i>Apologies</i>
Scottish Rex Cat Club	Kate	Ekanger	1		
Seal and Blue Point Birman Cat Club	Gareth	Stone	1		
Seal Point Siamese Cat Society	Yvonne	Marriott	1		
Selkirk Rex CC	Pam	Beard-Smith		1	
Short Haired Cat Society	Angela	Cooper	1		
Shorthair & AB Cat Club of Scotland	Sharara	Crichton		1	
Shropshire Cat Club	Mark	Lewis	1		
Siamese Cat Association	Marion	Evans		1	
Siamese Cat Club	Brenda J	Pearce	1		
Siamese Cat Society of Scotland	Sally	Woolrich		1	
Siberian Cat Club	Claire	Norman	1		
Sokoke Breed Club	Sally	Rainbow-Ockwell	1		
Somali Cat Club	Alison	Lyall	1		
Somerset Cat Club	Lyndsey	Robinson	1		
South Western Counties Cat Club	Diana	Harper	1		
Southern & South Western Birman CC	Teresa	Cole	1		
Southern British Shorthair Cat Club	Ketill	Game	1		
South-West British SH	Sue	Dalton-Hobbs	1		
Sphynx Cat Association	Georgina	Rymer		1	
Sphynx Cat Club	Maggie	Birchell		1	
Suffolk & Norfolk Cat Club	David	Denny	1		
Suffolk Breed Cat Club	Lynn	Shirley		1	
Surrey & Sussex Cat Association	Kym	Jarvis	1		
Tabby CC	Lizz	Adair	1		
Tabby Pt Siamese & Prog Breeders CC	Eileen	Ridgeway	1		
Tabby Pointed Siamese Cat Society	Cynthia	Cullin	1		
Teesside Cat Club	Veda	Price		1	

COUNCIL ATTENDANCE 13.3.21-4

Tabby Pointed Siamese Cat Society	Cynthia	Cullin	1		
Teesside Cat Club	Veda	Price		1	
The British Ragdoll Cat Club	Ray	Bradley	1		
The British Ragdoll Cat Club	Anne	Bradley	1		
Three Counties Cat Society	Alison	Cottle		1	
Tonkinese Breed Club	Julia	Craig-McFeely	1		
Tonkinese Cat Club	Lisa	Knill	1		
Trans-Pennine Oriental & Siamese CC	Ross	Davies		1	
Turkish Van Cat Club	Bulent	Basaran	1		
United Kingdom Ragamuffin Cat Society	Allen	Wells	1		
Wessex Cat Club	Julie	Cherkas	1		
West Country Cat Club	Helen	Marriott-Power	1		
West Country Cat Club	Saffi	Rabey	1		
West of England & South Wales CS	Heather	Graves	1		
West of Scotland	Ian	Thomson		1	
White Persian Cat Club	Isobella	Bangs		1	
Wiltshire & District Cat Club	Elaine	Robinson	1		
Wyvern CC	Anna	McEntee	1		
Yorkshire County Cat Club	Lynda	Ashmore	1		
Yorkshire County Cat Club	Caroline	Goodman		1	
Chair	Sean	Farrell	1		
Vice-Chair	Peter	Collin		1	<i>Apologies</i>
John Hansson			1		
Totals			99	42	